VETO MESSAGE ON 1486-S
May 13, 2005

To the Honorabl e Speaker and Menbers,
The House of Representatives of the State of Wshi ngton

Ladi es and Gentl enmen:

| amreturning, wthout ny approval, Substitute House Bill No. 1486
entitled:

"AN ACT Relating to health care services;"

| strongly support the intent of this bill and believe that
collecting data on who i s rel ying on state-subsidi zed prograns and
why it is inportant to our understanding of the overall health care

system | am vetoing this bill for two reasons. First, the
Legi sl ature di d not appropriate fundingtoinplenmentationthebill,
and the bill requires the collection of data elenents that are
particularly resource-intensive. Second, the bill raises

significant privacy and state public disclosure concerns regarding
the rel ease of enployer-specific information.

In recognition of the intent of the bill, | direct the Health Care
Authority and the Departnment of Social and Health Services to
devel op a report contenplated by the bill that is consistent with
federal and state |aw | look forward to working with the

Legi slature during the next session to develop |egislation that
neets our reporting needs, that can be inplenented wth
appropriated funds, and that is consistent with existing | aws and
regul ati ons.

For these reasons, | have vetoed Substitute House Bill No. 1486 in
its entirety.

Respectful ly subm tted,
Christine O Gegoire
Gover nor



